
  
 

 
 

 
 

  

 
 Willow Bank Primary School, Seacourt Road, Thamesmead, London, SE2 9XB 

     020 8320 1900        wbpoffice@watschools.org.uk 
         www.willowbankprimaryschool.co.uk 

  
Proud to be part of Woodland Academy Trust 

     www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk 
 
 
 

Willow Bank Primary School 
  

  
 

Our School Values 
  Respect     Integrity     Kindness    Resilience    Aspiration    Curiosity 

Ignite the spark, reveal the champion 

 

Monday 25th March 2024 

Dear Almond Class Parents and Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to provide you with an update regarding the recent 
absence of Ms. Stewart, and the arrangements in place to ensure a consistent and high-quality 
education for your child during this time. 

As you may be aware, Ms. Stewart has been on long-term sick leave for the past four weeks. We 
understand the importance of consistent and high-quality education for your child, and therefore, 
we have taken steps to ensure that their learning continues uninterrupted. 

In Ms. Stewart's absence, Ms. Lewis, an experienced long-term supply teacher has been teaching 
Almond Class, supported by Mrs Arunkumar and Miss Oyebanji, our LKS2 Phase Leader.  

For the remining four days of the spring term, Mrs Arunkumar and Mr Crean will be leading the 
learning in Almond Class, again supported by Miss Oyebanji. We expect Ms. Stewart to return to 
school after the Easter break. We will of course keep you updated on any developments regarding 
her return. 

Please be assured that we are doing everything possible to ensure the well-being and academic 
progress of your children during this time. If you have any concerns or questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 

Thank you for your continued support and understanding. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs Oldfield  

Headteacher  
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